June 5, 2002

Commonwealth of Virginia Department of Taxation

PO Box 1777

Richmond, VA  23218-1777

Re:
The Lynde and Harry Bradley Foundation, Inc. (Foundation)

      
Employer Withholding, Account Number 0019398129


EIN 39-6037928

Dear Sir or Madam:

This letter is in regard to two notices dated May 31, 2002, copies attached.  These notices state that you are requesting payment for withholding penalty and interest for the period 08-01 for a late filed or late paid return.  We are requesting that these fees be abated for the following reasons, which will be discussed below.  

We contract with ADP, Inc. to process our payroll and all the necessary Federal and State filings.  The Foundation is small, with only 21 employees, and has a relatively straight- forward payroll.  In 2001, one of our employees moved to Virginia and splits his time working in Virginia and Wisconsin.  Due to the complex income tax laws, we were required to report all of this employee’s income to Virginia and part of his income to Wisconsin for the time he spent working here.  This was conveyed to ADP, Inc. and we expected them to set up their system to calculate tax withholding in this manner.

In January, 2002 when we reviewed the W-2 forms for 2001 and it was evident that the payroll tax for the employee was not handled in the intended manner described above for the third quarter of 2001.  We immediately took the necessary steps to correct the problem when it came to our attention.  The necessary corrected forms were filed and the withholdings submitted at that time.  

I respectfully request that these penalties and interest be abated since there was no willful intent to underpay the withholding taxes in a timely manner.  We strive to ensure that all the necessary compliance to Federal and State laws is completed in a timely manner and hope that you can understand our position on this matter.  Please update your records accordingly and send a verification of receipt of our protest to this assessment.  Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.  If you should have any questions, please give Cynthia Friauf, Controller or myself a call at (414) 291-9915.

Very truly yours,

Michael W. Senske

Assistant Controller

Enclosures

